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1. The Committee on Standards in Public Life (“the Committee”) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Government’s Draft Bill providing for recall of Members of Parliament. 
2. The Committee supports the principle that constituents should be able to petition for the recall of an MP whose conduct falls seriously below the standards expected of those elected to public office but which does not trigger automatic disqualification under the Representation of the People Act 2001. The proposals would give the House a broader range of sanctions to use in occasional cases of serious wrongdoing, while leaving the final judgement on an MP’s conduct to their constituents.
3. The proposal is that, to be effective, a petition would need to be signed by 10 per cent of those on the electoral register in the relevant constituency.  The paper accompanying the draft bill acknowledges that this is lower than the analogous threshold in some other countries.  The appropriate trigger level is clearly a matter of judgement, but the relatively low level required could leave the process open to abuse through manipulation of postal or proxy votes. Parliament may wish to consider banning the use of signatures sent though the post or by proxy.
4. In our Twelfth report on MPs’ expenses and allowances (Cm 7724) we recommended that there should be at least two lay members on the Committee on Standards and Privileges as a step towards enhancing public acceptance of the robustness and independence of the disciplinary process. It is disappointing that this recommendation to strengthen those procedures has not yet been implemented despite the Committee on Standards and Privileges and the House both endorsing the proposal. We believe that this is an essential requirement, particularly as it will be up to the House of Commons to decide in most cases whether to send a specific case for recall, both to demonstrate that MPs are accountable to the people they serve and to enhance public acceptance of the robustness of the process, whether in the consideration of recall, expulsion or the range of less serious sanctions available to the House.

5. Finally, we would support a low campaign spending limit in respect of recall petitions.
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